
 

 

Sunday – March 16, 2014 

 

Heart to Heart…   
 
     We are taught from God to make certain that we need to be careful how we go about life. “Therefore 
be careful how you walk, not as unwise men, but as wise, making the most of your time, because the 
days are evil. So then, do not be foolish, but understand what the will of the Lord is.” (Ephesians 5:15-
17). BE CAREFUL! Evil is all around us. Evil at times is invisible. It is a bait that reaches out that may 
seem innocent until you go after it and you are hooked. It’s how alcohol and drug abuse starts. It’s how 
pleasures take over your life that you love pleasures more than the Lord. Some are seduced into 
following or participating in certain events unaware that they could be taken captive. (Video games?)  
The bottom line from heaven…the foolish have no interest in understanding the will of the Lord! The 
foolish take no time to see things through God’s eyes and they live unwisely. 
 
     You want to be wise? Understand the will of the Lord. Go after what He deems as important by 
making the most of your time. That doesn’t mean staying busy to keep your mind busy. It means taking 
opportunities to gain insight to God’s will. How does one understand the will of God? You have to be 
willing to listen to His word. Paul instructs our Corinthian brethren that he is “renewing the inner man 
day by day.” (II Cor. 4:16) Each day there was an inward renewal taking place. What about you? The 
brethren at Rome were taught: “Be transformed by the renewing of your mind, that you may prove what 
the will of God is, that which is good and acceptable and perfect.” (Romans 12:2) A mind renewal so 
that you can see clearly the will of God and prove the things that God approves while you start 
transforming into the likeness of Jesus. The brethren at Ephesus were instructed: “be renewed in the 
spirit of your mind.” (Ephesians 4:23) Our minds must be engaging God, taking in the thinking of God 
so we can be wise in His will. One of the greatest lessons I learned is renewing the mind has a drastic 
effect on your physical well-being! The renewal of the mind is what brings you opportunities to see 
what you need to be doing and involved in daily. Many are not looking for spiritual insight much less 
renewing their minds and you see how “run-down” they become and are perfect candidates for evil to 
overtake them. 
 
     Within God’s church we see those who never seem to gain or move forward. They live in spiritual 
ignorance and their lives reflect foolishness. They see nothing wrong with things they participate in 
while they slowly die. No renewal. No understanding the will of God and no care in their daily walk. 
They just do as they want until one day something major crops up and they have no answer, only fears. 
 
     The Lord gives us ample opportunities to grow daily. Do you have a Bible in your home? Is the 
opportunity to renew there? What about a Bible class to attend to gain insight that you might not gain on 
your own? Is the opportunity to renew there? The assembly where God confronts us from His word, is 
the opportunity to renew there? Do you take personal time to pray for renewal? 
 
     I can remember years back that I was so involved in so many things from sports to other things, I 
never saw what I was doing was foolish. I was teaching young people in Bible studies all the while my 
heart and mind were somewhere else. It was all religious conformity! Today, I see so clearly how 
foolish I was and the evil that led my mind astray. It was a result of not taking care of how I walked. Are 



you foolish or wise? Are you reaching for the understanding of the will of God? That depends on what 
you do with your time and renewal of your mind. Think about it!!!       
Brent 


